Urgent Fax Communication
Willie Walsh, BA Chief Executive Officer British Airways

FAX: 020 8759 4314

Dear Sir/Madam,

Re Removal of Lordorice and Imelda Djountso on flight BA0302 To Paris, Wed 22nd May

I am writing to you regarding the imminent removal of Lordorice Djountso and her daughter Imelda to Cameroon via British Airways flight BA0302 to Paris. 

Ms Djountso sought asylum in the UK following a dispute with a local chief in which she claims to have been raped, and her brothers killed. After a considerable period in hiding, Ms Djountso reported the attack and murders to the authorities, after which she claims an attempt was made to find and kill her. Ms Djountso subsequently fled.

She arrived here in August 2006, already pregnant with her daughter Imelda, born here in March 2006.  She was forced to leave her partner behind, who was also attacked and has subsequently disappeared. 

Following an unsuccessful claim for asylum, Lordorice, who suffers from Post Traumatic Stress Disorder, and her daughter were picked up by Immigration Officers and have now been imprisoned in detention for two months awaiting deportation.  

Those who are familiar with the case have said that it is one of the worst that they have seen.  The threatened deportation has shocked even those who are well used to the Home Office policy of detaining and removing those whose claims for asylum have failed.  Barbara Muldoon from the Anti Racism Network who is an Immigration Practitioner said she is, “deeply disturbed” by the case.  “Like most asylum cases Lordorice’s refusal of refugee status was based on her not having sufficient evidence, as if those who are fleeing for their lives are handed a certificate of persecution as they are leaving the country. Lordorice has a professional diagnosis of severe Post Traumatic Stress Disorder, compelling evidence of harm that was completely discounted by the Home Office. It is horrific that a woman and child who have sought shelter in our community will be forced onto a plane and taken back to the very place where they are most at risk”.  

The USA Country report on Human Rights Practises in Cameroon reports widespread societal violence, discrimination against women, and trafficking in persons, especially children. 

I am deeply disturbed to hear that a reputable airline such as yours intends to return a woman and her young child to a country where they are at risk of persecution. By forcing these two innocent people onto your plane, you will be returning them to a country where Lordorice has already faced such oppression. I am sure you will agree that human rights abuses do not reflect well on an airline. 

Consequently, I urge British Airways to act in a responsible and ethical fashion by refusing to collude with the forced deportation of a vulnerable and traumatised woman and a young child who was born and raised here.

Yours Sincerely,
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